國立彰化高中 113 學年度學術性向資賦優異【語文類】鑑定 【英文學科能力評量 1】試題卷 part2

Part2: 閱讀與寫作測驗 (80)%)		
說明: 本部分共五大題,第	五大題寫作測驗請在	寫作答案卷上作答	
I.單字測驗 (共 10 分,每題	1分)		
21. Most doctors emphasize t	he of regular ch	eck-ups for maintainir	ng good health.
(A)support	(B)necessity	(C)improvement	(D)trail
22. The secret agent was sent enemy country.	out by her government	t on a dangerous	to kill the president of their
(A)field	(B)honor	(C)mission	(D)effort
23. After hearing the ghost sto	ory, the young boy wen	t to bed with th	e thought that something might
attack him during the nigh			
(A)environmental	(B)specific	(C)anxious	(D)responsible
24. It is not healthy to always	hide your negative	; instead, you sho	uld release them in a proper
way.			
(A)details	(B)impacts	(C)emotions	(D)quantities
25.The doctor that the	disease would become	more like the flu in a	few years.
(A)avoided	(B)predicted	(C)popped	(D)limited
26. In the debate contest, each	n group has five minute	es to their view	s on stage.
(A)program	(B)knock	(C)please	(D)express
27. The police officer asked u	s to provide as many _	as possible abou	at the suspect.
(A)impacts	(B)missions	(C)participants	(D)details
28. The museum offers a virtu	ıal, allowing vis	itors to explore its col	lections and
exhibits from the comfor	rt of their home.		
(A)tradition	(B)community	(C)tour	(D)duty
29. My uncle used to exercise	e a lot, but now he will	be out of even	after ten push-ups.
(A)democracy	(B)temperature	(C)breath	(D)rank
30. The of this house i	s good because it is clo	se to the metro station	1.
(A)prediction	(B)information	(C)location	(D)isolation
二、綜合測驗(共 20 分,每題	[2分)		
Whenever you go online	, every key you press o	on your keyboard is be	ing automatically recorded.
Companies operating Internet	search engines and we	ebsites31 the info	ormation to build up a profile
for you, as they do for every i	ndividual Internet user	Based on your sear	ch history and what you have
browsed, the companies then	present you with32	they prefer you to s	see first. Your online activity
history is called your "digital	footprint."		

appear on the basis of your past search preferences and what you have already watched. Your digital

The stored data about your online habits makes searching the Internet more efficient because search engines and website operators can suggest content likely to interest you. Recommended videos, __33____,

footprint also determines which pictures pop up when you use websites, as well as which junk emails get __34__ to your inbox.

On one hand, these companies tracking your digital footprint may save you time and effort. On the other hand, it leads to living your online life inside a "filter bubble," where most content you see has been chosen for you because you will probably like it. This limits what media you see and hear. You may be avoiding new ideas and different points of view __35__ even meaning to.

In terms of privacy, your digital footprint also reveals a lot about who you are, __36__ your likely age and even your sex. It doesn't stop there, either. What is worse, your location.

There are ways to avoid revealing so much personal information. Tightening up your personal privacy settings on your computer or mobile phone can __37__ website operators guessing. They would not know who and where you are.

31. (A) are used	(B) used	(C) use	(D) to use
32.(A) that	(B) what	(C) which	(D) where
33. (A) therefore	(B) moreover	(C) for example	(D) instead
34. (A) delivered	(B) to deliver	(C) appeared	(D) to appear
35. (A) without	(B) by	(C) with	(D) for
36. (A) include	(B) included	(C) including	(D) to include
37. (A) make	(B) leave	(C) get	(D) let

Starting high school can be scary and challenging, but there are some things you can do to make your first year comfortable and rewarding.

Preparing for your first week before school even starts is the key to getting yourself ready. This includes studying the school map __38__ where your classrooms are and getting to know your schedule. Next is staying organized. __39__ your time so that your school, home, and social life are balanced. It is important that you do your homework, study regularly, and keep on top of deadlines. Besides the above-mentioned, joining after-school activities such as sports or music clubs __40__ you meet more people. What's more, try to get to know and get along with all your classmates.

Lastly, listen to your teachers and don't be scared to ask questions. They not only teach you things from the textbook, but they can also provide you with useful advice on school life. With a little thought and some hard work, you will have set your first year of high school up for success.

38. (A) by learning	(B) and learn	(C) learning	(D) to learn
39. (A) Manage	(B) To manage	(C) Spare	(D) To spare
40. (A) help	(B) to help	(C) helps	(D) helping

三、文意選填(共20分,每題2分)

(1)

Making friends is like making soup. That is, if you want to <u>41</u> someone else, you have to act in the same way as a chef preparing a special "friendship soup."

In fact, there are many different ingredients in a friendship, just as many different ingredients are required to make a tasty soup. For instance, support, trust, $\underline{42}$, encouragement, and even a little

nuttiness are required for a good friendship, just as a few teaspoons of salt poured into a bowl and mixed with other <u>43</u> ingredients and seasonings are needed for a good soup.

In addition to this, you can't just sit back and wait for the soup to cook itself. Making soup, like making friends, ____44____ your management on it. And when it comes to friendship, you can't leave it alone, in the same way that you can't leave soup unattended on a stove.

Therefore, if you really want to enjoy a friendship, you have to __45__ on working on it, just as a chef works on making a satisfying soup. It's not always easy, but in the long run, you'll find that all of the time, effort, and care will be worth it.

(A) communication (B) focus (C) similar (D) requires (E) get along with

(2)

In light of rising energy costs, many people are trying to come up with some solutions. One of the ways to lower their electricity __46__ is to turn to a system that relies on sustainable energy. This way, not only will people save money, but they will also help fight climate change.

There are __47__ of things a person can do to make a change to sustainable sources of energy. For example, some people __48__ solar panels on their rooftops. The solar panels change sunlight into electrical energy to charge __49__ during the day when the sun is shining. At night, they can give enough electricity to power the house.

Another big reason to switch to sustainable sources of energy and __50__ the goal of energy independence is that they do not pollute the air. Solar panels don't create gases that are bad for our health. That is why many people are adding solar panels to their roofs—they're good for both health and the planet!

(A) batteries (B) bills (C) reach (D) install (E) plenty

四、閱讀測驗(共20分,每題2分)

Helping other people is a positive human trait that helps you to feel good about yourself. But some people don't know when to stop trying to please other people. If you are a people pleaser, you work hard to make other people happy and avoid conflict. But while it may feel good at the moment to help someone, that feeling does not last. You may find you need to continue doing things to help other people in order to feel loved. People pleasing can leave you feeling drained of energy and unhappy because you are ignoring your own happiness. It's a difficult but necessary habit to break because you are the one who needs to be in control of your life—not other people.

Saying "no" is difficult if you are a people pleaser, but it's important to learn to set boundaries and expect other people to respect those boundaries. Learn to say "no" when someone asks you to do something you don't want to do. Remember that you have a choice, and you are the only one who has control of that choice. Saying "no" is not a sign of being selfish. Saying "no" is a way to take care of yourself.

Another way to avoid becoming a "people pleaser" is to set personal priorities. If someone asks you

to do something that doesn't match your priorities, you can say "no." Instead of saying "no" to someone, you can set a time limit on how long you will help. If someone asks for your help, say "yes" but limit how much time you are willing to help. You can also learn to say "no" by asking for time to think about the request before you respond.

Spending time alone is another way to help you avoid becoming a people pleaser. This time allows you to know yourself better and what you are willing and not willing to do for other people. This time can also help you to realize that you cannot make everyone happy, but you can do what makes you happy and protect that happiness.

- 51. According to the passage, why is it important to say "no" in some situations?
 - (A) People learn to respect your boundaries.
 - (B) You will be given priority in the future.
 - (C) Being selfish is acceptable in modern society.
 - (D) You become more efficient by setting time limits.
- 5 2. Which of the following is NOT a way to avoid becoming a people pleaser?
 - (A) Set personal boundaries.
 - (B) Prevent direct conflicts.
 - (C) Make necessary refusals.
 - (D) Leave some alone time.
- 5 3. Who is at the risk of becoming a people pleaser?
 - (A) "I volunteer to do extra work so that my group members won't fight over it."
 - (B) "I feel satisfied even though I handed in the homework two days after the deadline."
 - (C) "I have to take my schedule into consideration before I respond to your request."
 - (D) "I cannot make a decision, so I have no choice but to let everyone wait a while.
- 5 4. What can be inferred about a people pleaser?
 - (A) They take control of a difficult situation.
 - (B) They ask for more help from family and friends.
 - (C) They become people who are less optimistic.
 - (D) They break bad habits slower than developing good ones.

Nowadays, many students start and end their days with getting text messages or checking Instagram. Some even spend a lot of time interacting with their online friends rather than socializing with their friends at school. However, what is presented on social media is not always accurate and doesn't always reflect the truth. Harry is one of the people who just learned this lesson.

A few days ago, Harry had a date with one of his online friends from an anime club. They went to a restaurant that had gotten great reviews on the Net. It turned out to be a disaster. Harry's online friend was not as attractive as her selfies. She even knew little about anime. What's worse, the food and service at the restaurant were awful. After this experience, Harry finally realized it is essential that one learn the truth about social media. While technology plays an important part in our daily lives, people need to figure out how to strike a balance between the **virtual** and the real world.

- 5 5. How did Harry pick the restaurant for his date? (A) He picked the one he often went to. (B) His friends suggested the place. (C) He checked opinions on the Internet. (D) He picked the cheapest one. 5 6. What's true about how people use social media?
- - (A) Some may spend more time with online friends than friends at school.
 - (B) People's online identities (身分) are close to reality.
 - (C) You can believe what you see in pictures on the Internet.
 - (D) You can know strangers through their online self-introductions.
- 57. Which word is closest in meaning to "virtual"?
 - (A) Natural. (B) Fake. (C) Wrong. (D) Useful.

Clothing companies frequently add new styles and fashions to their ranges. In this way, they can make more profits. Sadly, the clothing industry causes many kinds of environmental pollution. [1]

The French government is hoping to change this situation. It has passed a law aimed at fashion companies and stores that throw away unsold clothes. Clothes contain poisonous chemicals, such as those used for coloring. Unused clothes taken to dumps will, therefore, pollute the soil. [2] Many clothes are also made with plastic materials. They pollute the soil, and tiny pieces of plastic enter the water underground, in turn leading to water pollution. Some companies and stores burn their unused clothes, but this pollutes the air by releasing carbon dioxide.

[3] They can choose between two methods. The first is to send the unsold items to recycling organizations. The organizations can use the materials in the clothes to make other products. The second is to donate them to charities which can give the clothes to people in need. Companies that break the new rules will face heavy fines.

As global wealth and the population grow, the need for new clothes is increasing. The French law is meant to do something about the vast environmental costs of this trend. [4] However, the majority of countries still allow millions of tons of unused items to be thrown away or burned, which damages the environment. If more countries made the effort to introduce similar laws, it would help reduce the clothing industry's negative effects on the environment.

- 5 8. Which of the following is the best title for this passage?
 - (A) The Big Changes Happening in France's Fashion Clothing Industry
 - (B) The Reason Why the French Fashion Industry Causes Damage to Nature
 - (C) French Strike the Balance Between Business and Nature Through Laws
 - (D) Pollution Is a Serious Problem Happening in the French Fashion Industry
- 59. The following sentence is taken out from the above passage. Where is the suitable position to put the following sentence in?

[Instead of throwing the clothes away or burning them, the French law requires companies and stores to get rid of them in environmentally friendly ways.]

(A) [1] (B) [2] (C) [3] (D) [4]

60. Why does the author write the last paragraph?

- (A) Introducing how the French government helps the local environment.
- (B) Persuading people to think about the importance of recycling.
- (C) Explaining the trend which is popular currently around the world.
- (D) Promoting the effective way that government can do for the environment.

五、依提示作答(共 10 分,每題 2 分,請在<u>寫作答案卷</u>上作答,<u>全對才給分</u>)

- 61. have / as /I / time / as / Andy / finish / this project/ (請完成文意通順的句子,必要時可以做適當變化或加入需要的單字
- 62. students/cause/trouble/in the school/last week/have/be/call/to/the principal's office (用 N+V-ing 或 p.p 當主詞,上列提供的字依需要做適當變化完成文意通順的句子)

63.

The community wants to make the most of the sunlight the building receives.

Its building management committee will be holding more forums on solar energy in the near future.
(用 To...合併句子)

- 64. showed that / sent by / their relationship / The messages / was in danger / Jenny's boyfriend (重組句子)
- 65. Because her eyes were red, I knew she had just cried.

(用 Because of 合併改寫句子)